December 14, 1940 Dr. E.R. Elbel Dept. of Physical Education Robinson Gyme Dear Ed: I have just read with interest your article in the Athletic Journal entitled "Brief Survey of Intramural Sports in Universities and Colleges." This is very interesting indeed and sets forth the great necessity of providing more income for intramural sports. While our State Legislature has been slow to recognize the urgent need of the students, I am very sure that before long they will recognize it. Such studies as yours will aid in bringing them to this consciousness. It is a splendid article and I congratulate you upon ito Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach FCA:1g